









Dear Parent/Carer,

I am writing to inform you about Operation Encompass. This is an innovative project in which schools and colleges in Hertfordshire are participating, and which is run in partnership with Hertfordshire Police and Hertfordshire Children Services.

Operation Encompass which commences on the 26th April 2021, aims to support children and young people who go missing from home. Children and young people who go missing from home are at risk of significant harm and they may be vulnerable to sexual exploitation, violent crime, gang exploitation, or to drug and alcohol misuse.

As a result, following any report of a child/young person going missing to the Police, the Police will contact the school/college and communicate relevant and necessary information to nominated school/college staff.

Each school/college has members of staff (key adults) who have been fully trained in liaising with the Police and Children's Social Care when required, and will ensure that the necessary support is made available to the child or young person following them being located.

I believe that this project demonstrates our school's/colleges commitment to working in partnership to safeguard and protect children and young people, and to providing the best possible care and support for our pupils.

In the meantime, if you would like to speak to someone further about the project or require further information please contact our Designated Senior Leaders in school at the following email address DSP@st-maryshigh.herts.sch.uk

Yours faithfully

Mr Nicholas Simms

Headteacher

WE BELIEVE EVERYONE IS EQUAL: EVERYONE DESERVES THE BEST

Lieutenant Ellis Way, Cheshunt, Hertfordshire EN7 5FB t: 01992 629124 f: 01992 643354 e: admin@st-maryshigh.herts.sch.uk w: www.st-maryshigh.herts.sch.uk Headteacher: Mr Nicholas Simms B.Sc. (Hons), NPQH

'Students feel happy and safe at school' OFSTED 2019
'An exceptionally inclusive and caring community' SIAMS Inspection 2020

WE BELIEVE EVERYONE IS EQUAL: EVERYONE DESERVES THE BEST

Lieutenant Ellis Way, Cheshunt, Hertfordshire EN7 5FB t: 01992 629124 f: 01992 643354 e: admin@st-maryshigh.herts.sch.uk w: www.st-maryshigh.herts.sch.uk Headteacher: Mr Nicholas Simms B.Sc. (Hons), NPQH

'Students feel happy and safe at school' OFSTED 2019
'An exceptionally inclusive and caring community' SIAMS Inspection 2020

St Mary's CE Academy, Cheshunt, is a limited company registered in England and Wales Company No. 07999861 Registered Office: As above